City of Leoti Governing Body met in special session Monday, October 7, 2019, 6:00 p.m., at the City Hall Meeting Room.

Mayor Cheryl Green, and Council Members Charlie Hughes, Kelma Burch, Levi Elder, Jody Crouch, and Kenny Farr were in attendance. Also in attendance were Executive Co-Director, Great Plains Development, Inc., Faye Trent, City Treasurer Liz Gould, City Attorney Becky Faurot, City Superintendent Joel Landis, and Interim City Clerk Cendy Morcillo.

Mayor Green called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m., in order to conduct a public hearing for comments, project proposals, and to determine if the City shall proceed and submit to the Kansas Department of Commerce for Small Cities Community Development Block Grant funds, an application for the reconstruction of approximately seven blocks of 7<sup>th</sup> Street from L Street south to Orange Street with an estimated project cost of \$1,192,900 with a CDBG grant request for \$596,450 of the cost and \$596,450 of City funds.

Farr moved, seconded by Burch, to approve the agenda. Motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Green opened the Public Hearing. Guest Faye Trent briefly introduced the C.D.B.G. Grant Process. The mayor opened the floor to public comment; no public comment.

Mayor Green closed the Public Hearing.

Burch moved, seconded by Elder, to adjourn at 6:11 p.m. Motion carried unanimously.

Cheryl Arean Cheryl Green, Mayor

Cendy Morcillo, Interim City Clerk